
Thursday 28th November

Reservoir Views Primary School acknowledges the Wurundjeri people of the Kulin nation as the traditional
custodians of the lands, waters and skies where we live, learn, work and play.

Important Dates - Term 4, 2024

Tuesday 3rd December 3-6 Basketball Clinic

Friday 5th December 5/6 Soccer Tournament

Tuesday 10th December Statewide Year 6 to 7 Orientation Day

Tuesday 10th December 3-6 Basketball Clinic

Wednesday 11th December Whole School Transition Day

Thursday 12th December Grade 6 Graduation

Friday 13th December Foundation Graduation

Monday 16th December Step Up day

Tuesday 17th December Grade 6 Celebration Day

Tuesday 17th December Billy Carts incursion 2/3/4

Tuesday 17th December Class Parties

Wednesday 18th December Reservoir Views Got Talent

Wednesday 18th December IEP - 3:45 to 7pm - Last day for students

Thursday 19th December IEP - 9 to 3pm (students only attend school for their scheduled meeting)

Friday 20th December Pupil Free Day - student handover 1:30pm finish

Tuesday 28th January 2025 Staff commence 2025 school year

Wednesday 29th January 2025 Foundation students commence

Thursday 30th January 2025 Year 1 to 6 students commence, no school for Foundation students

Wednesday 5th February 2025 Welcome Picnic 3:30pm to 6:30pm

Wednesday 5th March 2025 Whole School Athletics Day

Reservoir Views Primary School is committed to creating and maintaining a child safe and child-friendly
organisation, where children and young people are safe and feel safe.

All of our Child Safe policies and all other school policies are available on our website: https://www.reservoirviewsps.vic.edu.au/policies

https://www.reservoirviewsps.vic.edu.au/policies


Dear Reservoir Views students, families and local community members,

It has been an incredibly busy couple of weeks since our incredible school concert. We have finished this
week with another successful event for our students and community, a House sports day. Hats off to our
student leaders within years 5 and 6 for organising and running the day.

It is hard to believe that there are only three weeks left of the 2024 school year! While also finishing off the
school year, there is lots of work happening behind the scenes setting up for a successful 2025. A big part of
this is finalising the 2025 workforce plan.

There has been a slight change to the 2025 grade stricture, with the earlier proposed 4/5 composite now being
changed to a 5/6 composite class.

I am pleased to announce that our teaching structure for these 14 classes is now complete and is below.

Next year RVPS welcomes two new staff to our school, Amber Gruenhueser and Connie Amoruso.



The complete workforce plan will be published in the next newsletter.

Class Total Teacher

1 Foundation 18 Hasse Russell

2 Foundation 18 James Cameron

3 Foundation 18 Polly Yeats

4 1/2 20 Lou Morrow

5 1/2 20 Laura Nalder

6 1/2 20 Pip McNee

7 1/2 20 Amber Gruenhueser

8 3/4 21 Chay Baker / Connie Amoruso

9 3/4 22 Marina Stathis

10 3/4 22 Jack Mercuri

11 3/4 22 Maddy Jost

12 5/6 23 Monique Galpin

13 5/6 23 Tegan Veitch

14 5/6 23 Anna Trudzik

Increasing to 14 classrooms means classes are very small across the school. Throughout the final two weeks of
the school year, students will take part in two transition/step up activities where they will step up to their 2025 year
level. Students will find out their classroom, teacher and peers on step up day, Monday 16th December.

THANK YOU OUR SCHOOL COUNCIL MEMBERS
Last night we held our final school council meeting for the year and I would like to acknowledge and thank our
2024 school councillors for their commitment to our wonderful school this year.

Gerard Daley, Jian Li, Shantelle Ryan, Emma Peel, Susan Cooke, Marianne Hicks, Jenny Shaw and Hayriye
Ali - thank you!

School councils play such an important role in supporting all Victiorian government schools with
parent/carer/guardian membership the vital component. At the beginning of Term 1, 2025, I will send out
communication about how many positions are available for our 2025 School Council and information about
how you can nominate to be involved.



BUDDY BENCH
Last week our new ‘Buddy Bench’ arrived. A big thank you to the Men’s Shed at Your Community Health for
creating this timber bench for us.

Last year some of our students wrote to our local State MP, Nathan Lambert, asking if he would support the school
with a Buddy Bench, and here it is. The next job is to find a suitable outdoor location.

TeamKids Parent OSHC Information Session
Please see below the invitation to attend a parent/caregiver/guardian session.

Dear Families,
You are invited to a TeamKids OSHC information webinar.
Please join us to hear all about the OSHC service that we will be providing for your children and the community at
Reservoir Views Primary School in Term 1, 2025.

During the information session there will also be the opportunity to have all your questions answered.

Please ensure you register in advance for this webinar.

Thank you.
TeamKids

Session Details:
When: Tuesday 3rd of December
Time: 6.30pm-7.30pm
Format: Webinar via Microsoft Teams meeting: TeamKids Parent OSHC Information Session

https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fevents.teams.microsoft.com%2Fevent%2F7d444e19-acdc-4056-b079-04a7e61fa0af%405b12414a-1f8c-44b7-abc8-f1f4433e5cb2&data=05%7C02%7CStephen.Stafford%40education.vic.gov.au%7C8a0592f06e6e499ab64b08dd0a9085d7%7Cd96cb3371a8744cfb69b3cec334a4c1f%7C0%7C0%7C638678340139089263%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJFbXB0eU1hcGkiOnRydWUsIlYiOiIwLjAuMDAwMCIsIlAiOiJXaW4zMiIsIkFOIjoiTWFpbCIsIldUIjoyfQ%3D%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=f07fWjjf446kAdd95iSGyelxsLLCosE77qIAOkOfc%2Bw%3D&reserved=0


2025 FOUNDATION TRANSITION PROGRAM
Today our 6 week foundation transition program concluded. Thank you to all of our families for committing to
this time and a very big thank you to our Foundation team, Laura, Hasse and James for organising such an
important program that allows our incoming students to feel a great sense of connection to Reservoir Views
prior to 2025.

VALUE AWARD RECIPIENTS



GROUNDS IMPROVEMENT
We now have a dedicated group of parents who have transformed our school sensory area/ vegie garden over the
past 5 weeks. It is amazing and I can’t thank you enough. If you haven’t seen the grub club area lately, please take
some time to check it out. The students have planted new ‘crops’, a watering system has been installed and the
sensory garden area has been rejuvenated.

Kind regards,

Steve Stafford
Principal




























